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· USDOT announces $257 Million for Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery Program (TIGER III)
· I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

· Free Bob Hope Airport Connection Promoted

State Budget Update

In signing the state budget, Governor Brown also vetoed a number of items. The line-item vetoes include the allocation of Proposition 1A (the high speed rail bond) funds for rail projects that connect to the high speed rail project. Metro was eligible to receive $5.7 million from this allocation for the Regional Connector project. The Governor cites a lack of coordination in planning between Caltrans and the high speed rail authority and an assertion that these funds should be reserved for the main high speed rail project. The reasons sated for the veto are identical to those cited by then Governor Schwarzenegger when he took similar action last year. The programming of these funds is under the discretion of local agencies subject to approval by the California Transportation Commission. Additionally, the guidelines for the program were developed in coordination with the High Speed Rail Authority. Staff is working with the other agencies impacted by this veto and will continue to communicate the importance of these funds for our region.

USDOT Announces $257 Million for Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery Program (TIGER III)

Today, the US Department of Transportation (USDOT) released an Interim Notice of Funding Availability for the FY 2011 TIGER Discretionary Grant Program. The TIGER III program will be funded at $257 Million. The criteria for project eligibility will be similar to that for TIGER II grants however funds will not be available solely for planning purposes. 

Metro staff is reviewing the criteria to analyze which projects would compete best for these funds. The USDOT notice is attached.

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing that it has produced a new Public Service Announcement (PSA) on the I-405 closure July 16-17 featuring actor Erik Estrada. Freely available for public use, the PSA encourages the public to Plan Ahead, Avoid the Area, or Stay Home during the closure. Several news outlets are now reporting on the availability of the new PSA. View English version of the PSA here.  
http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/l-metro-produces-new-public-service-announcement-j/
Free Bob Hope Airport Connection Promoted

Communications has partnered with the Burbank-Glendale-Pasadena Airport Authority to promote a free shuttle between Bob Hope Airport and the North Hollywood Station. Customers can reserve a free Super Shuttle van for the trip in advance, or call from either point to request pickup without a reservation. The service is provided by the airport authority. In addition to developing materials for distribution on our buses and trains and at the airport, Communications is placing ads promoting the service on video monitors in our rail stations and on a bus shelter display adjacent to the shuttle pickup point at the North Hollywood Station. Complete information also appears on our website at metro.net/shuttle.



	

	








